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SGMP Louisiana Chapter Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes – DRAFT #1
May 9h, 2019 –  
Board of Directors Meeting called to order on May 9th, 2019, by President Susan Shaffette at 10:08 am.
Roll was called and a quorum of board members was present. Meeting adjourned at 10:37 am.
Board members present (a quorum was present during the meeting) 
Susan Shaffette                         Allison Landry                     Zondra Jones 

Susan Mack                              LeAnna Toups-Bennett        Zeb Mayhew III
Shawn Braud

Members Absent – Melissa Lee, excused

                                 Liz Hidalgo, unexcused

Guest Present  -  Jennifer Graffeo 
Mission and Bill of Rights- Reviewed and acknowledged.
Secretary’s Report

The meeting minutes of the April 11th, 2019 board meeting were distributed. No changes were made.  A motion was passed to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report-  The April report was distributed.  The beginning balance for April was $7158.42 and the ending balance was $8110.31.  Monthly income was $1297 and expenses were $348.15.  Susan Mack reported that we were on track for the month and the current year.  
President’s Report-    Susan Shaffette presented to the board the Chapter’s newest president, LeAnna Toups-Bennett and newest board member, Jennifer Graffeo.  She announced that Susan Mack and Melissa Lee would be retiring from the board and that she would remain as Immediate Past President.  She stated that we have an opening on the board for Board Secretary.  On July 1st the board would be able to approach people in regards to the position.  
She reported that we have an NEC scholarship planned in the budget, but no one had applied.   
Nationals had requested a chapter donation for NEC.  Susan Mack asked if they could send an invoice. It was agreed that $250 would be sent as that was what had been designated in the budget. 

She reiterated the need for NEC basket donations.  They would be shipped in July but for now she would just need pictures and descriptions of items.
The need for a transition meeting was discussed.  Everyone agreed on having an online meeting. Susan stated that she would send out a doodle poll with dates and times.
Membership Report:   Zondra Jones reported that we are at 53.5%.  Jessica McChesney had recently become a member in the last month. She reported that Susan Shaffette, Hailey from Northwestern, and Suzanne Fogle from Cypress Bend Resort had been listed on the Leader Board. She would be following up with all the people whose renewals were upcoming. The ladies that were guests in April’s meeting would be followed up with as well. 
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Program and Logistics Report -    LeAnna Toups-Bennett stated that we have several people in the chapter that are waiting for their GMS.  She had been working on getting Ethics and Logistics into the programming to aid in them finishing it.  She has Ethics scheduled in July.  Our Annual training would be in October 9th and 10th at Cypress Bend Resort, Suzanne Fogle’s property. A board retreat was discussed. 
Communications 
      Shawn Braud reported that she had done the newsletter.  Susan was waiting to send it our after the day’s meeting.  She would be posting a welcome post that afternoon for Jessica McChesney. 
Hospitality-  Shawn Braud reported that she had posted about birthdays and anniversaries.
Fundraising Report  - None reported.
New Business   Susan Shaffette offered to lead a study group online for CGMP training. She asked the Board to work on getting people to sign up. We would need to have at least five to eight register. Transferring the scholarship to a CGMP training scholarship was discussed. Susan stated that she would send out information to the chapter regarding that.
Old Business – none reported
Board of Directors Meeting adjourned at 10:37 a.m.
